

NEWFOLINDLAND AND LARRADOR

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF PUBLIC UTILITIES

120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 21040, St. John's, Newfoundland and Labrador, Canada, A1A 5B2 $\,$

2024-05-08

Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro

Shirley Walsh
P.O. Box 12400
Hydro Place, Columbus Drive
St. John's, NL A1B 4K7
E-mail: shirleywalsh@nlh.nl.ca

Industrial Customer Group

Paul Coxworthy
Stewart McKelvey
Cabot Place, 100 New Gower Street
P.O. Box 5038
St. John's, NL A1C 5V3
E-mail: pcoxworthy@stewartmckelvey.com

<u>Labrador Interconnected Group</u>

Senwung Luk
Olthuis Kleer Townshend LLP
250 University Ave, 8th Floor
Toronto, ON M5H 3E5
E-mail: sluk@oktlaw.com

Dear Madam/Sirs:

Newfoundland Power Inc.

Dominic Foley
55 Kenmount Road
P.O. Box 8910
St. John's, NL A1B 3P6
E-mail: dfoley@newfoundlandpower.com

Consumer Advocate

Dennis Browne, KC Browne Fitzgerald Morgan & Avis Terrace on the Square, Level 2 P.O. Box 23135 St. John's, NL A1B 4J9

E-mail: dbrowne@bfma-law.com

Re: Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro - Reliability and Resource Adequacy Study Review To Parties - Further Process and Requests for Information on Hydro's Long-Term Load Forecast Report

In its letter dated January 11, 2024 the Board consented to Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro's ("Hydro") request to delay a meeting planned for the first quarter of 2024 until after the submission of Hydro's Reliability and Resource Adequacy Plan (the "Plan") which is scheduled to be filed in the spring of 2024. This meeting, which will be scheduled after the Plan is filed, is intended to provide the opportunity for Hydro to update the parties on its work, schedule, and proposed expansion plan.

On March 28, 2024, Hydro filed, as directed by the Board, its Long-Term Load Forecast Report ("Forecast"). This Forecast is a critical element of the Reliability and Resource Adequacy Review. To ensure there is a full understanding of the Forecast and its implications for the future capacity and energy requirements of the Province and Hydro's proposed expansion Plan, the Board has asked Bates White, its consultant, to review and report on it. It is anticipated that Bates White's report on Hydro's Forecast will be provided to the parties prior to the meeting to be scheduled with all the parties on the Plan once the Plan is filed. The Board has determined that it is necessary at this time to ask Requests for Information ("RFIs") on the Forecast to assist with the Bates White review. Initial RFIs are attached. Hydro is directed to respond to these RFIs as soon as possible and to advise the Board by May 15, 2024 as to when the responses will be filed. The parties will be provided an opportunity later to ask RFIs if they wish.

Further information on the process for the review of Hydro's Plan will be provided at a later time.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Board's counsel in this matter, Ms. Maureen Greene, KC, by email mgreene@pub.nl.ca or telephone (709)726-3175.

Sincerely.

Jo-Anne Galarneau
Board Secretary

JG/cj Enclosure

ecc Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro

NLH Regulatory, E-mail: NLHRegulatory@nlh.nl.ca Consumer Advocate

Stephen Fitzgerald, KC, E-mail: sfitzgerald@bfma-law.com Sarah Fitzgerald, E-mail: sarahfitzgerald@bfma-law.com Bernice Bailey, E-mail: bbailey@bfma-law.com

Public Utilities Board

Maureen Greene, KC, E-mail: mgreene@pub.nl.ca

Newfoundland Power Inc.

NP Regulatory, E-mail: regulatory@newfoundlandpower.com Industrial Customer Group

Dean Porter, E-mail: dporter@poolealthouse.ca Denis Fleming, E-mail: dfleming@coxandpalmer.com

Labrador Interconnected Group

Nick Kennedy, E-mail: nkennedy@oktlaw.com